
 

 
 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES 
 

WYLD LIFE  March 20, 6:30 pm at Langmeil Centre.  Scavenger Hunt 
Contact Tiffany 0466 039463  or tiffinanynicolai@younglife.org.au 

Pastor David Gogoll, Box 115, Tanunda, 5352. Telephone: O418 632 006                      
email: davidgogoll@bigpond.com 

 

Family Director: Libby Schwartz Telephone: 8563 3748 (w) 0438 555 311 (m)  
email: cchubtan@gmail.com 

 

Christian Community Hub & :The GOoD Seed Bookshop  
 Telephone: 8563 3748 email: cchubtan@gmail.com 

 
 

Bulletin notices email: bethanytanunda@gmail.com by 2:00 pm Wednesday 

Tabor Rosters for March 15 
Senior Warden:  Kevin Bartsch 
General Prayer:   Carolyn Semmler 
Flowers & Cleaning:  Dianne Semmler, Rae Materne 
Morning Coffee: Cheryle Pech,  Geue Family 
Yard Cleaning:  Rodney Semmler, Jerome Semmler 
Money Counting:   Cheryle Pech 
   
Bethany Rosters for March 15 
Ushers/Greeters:  Keith & Cheryl Cundy, Melissa Peake, Gerald & Alice 
 Rohrlach, Michael & Shelley Schild, Nathan & Bec Gogoll  
Lawns and Grounds: Keith & Damien Cundy 
Flowers:   Mary-Ann Doheny 
Morning Tea:   Charmane Klose, Janine Zerk, Sally & Andrew Pearce 
Prayer:  Chris Canute 
 

 

 Sunday March 8, 2020                                                         The Second Sunday in Lent 
 

 WELCOME  We’re meeting together as God’s children. God is pleased to see you as 
we’re pleased to see each other. If you’re visiting today, thanks for coming.  
You’re invited to stay for a cuppa and  chat after worship.  
 
PSALM 121 
R: I look to the hills! Where will I find help? 
L: It’ll come from the Lord, who created the heavens and the earth. 
R: The Lord is your protector, and he won’t go to sleep or let you stumble. 
L: Your protector doesn’t doze or ever get drowsy.  
R: The Lord is your protector, there at your side to shade you from the sun. 
L: You won’t be harmed by the sun during the day or by the moon at night. 
R: The Lord will protect you and keep you safe from all dangers. 
L: The Lord will protect you now and always wherever you go.  
 
PRAYER 
Merciful Father, 
thank you for sending your Son 

to suffer and give his life for all people. 
Teach us, who’ve been born again, 
to forget ourselves 
and rely only on Christ our Saviour. 
For he lives and reigns 
with you and the Holy Spirit, 
one God, now and forever. Amen. 
 
READINGS 
 Genesis 12:1-4a, The call of Abraham 
                 Romans 4:1-5, 13-17  Abraham our father, justified by faith 
                John 3:1-17 God so loved the world he gave his only Son  
                                                
HYMNS  B: 881, 154, 852, 165 
   T: 881, 154, 852, 165 
  B: Songs 
 
THEME  Saved 
 
WONDER      It’s Lent - How has God loved you this week? Pray 
 
Wednesday Lenten Service 7:30 pm at St Johns 
 

Services next Sunday 
 

   Bethany    8:30 am HC 
   Tabor        9:45 am HC 
   Bethany  11:00 am HC 
           



WE REMEMBER IN PRAYER  
 the sick Megan Gierke, Janice Dahlitz, Matthew  Roesler, Dudley Kelly, Coral  
  Kennett, Michelle Schulz, Emma  Habermann, Ken   Hueppauff, Anne  
  Schmidt, Tim Kroehn 
     mission The Hub, GOoD Seed, Grow love garden, Young Life, Schools, PCWs,  
     & unity LCC, TLH, Barossa Village, Bible Society, Godly Play, Parish Prayer   and 
  Retreat ministry,  German Services, Nathan & Stacey,  BCCM Sandakan 
    families Ben & Karina Work, Ivy, Edith 
  Bruce Wutke, Craig Wutke 
  Jordan & Megan Zerk, Amaya, Francie, Greta 
  Ben James & Kristen Zerk, Mahlia, Jalilah, Keevan, Clarry 

 
HAPPENING THIS  WEEK 
     Monday   Inspired writing at the Hub 10:00 am 
    Tuesday    KYB at the Hub 9:30 am 
   Music & Movement for under 5’s at the Hub 10:30 am 
   Ballet for Adults at the Hub 2:00 pm 
 Wednesday  Bible Study at the Hub - All welcome 9:00 am 
   Prayer Time at the Hub - All welcome 10:15 am 
   Art with Amy at the Hub 10:30 am 
   Yoga with Elaine at the Hub - All Welcome   2:00 pm 
 Thursday  Grow Love Garden, Magnolia Road 8:30 am 
    My Time at the Hub 9:30 am 
 Friday   Men’s Matters at the Hub 9:30 am 

 
 

At Godly Play we have a committed team of volunteers who provide a wonderful 
environment for our children to develop a relationship with their God.                            
Building faith and a Christian community for the future generation is incredibly 
important and rewarding. If you have a passion for this, please contact Shelley 
Schild on 0427 864 446. We would love to have you join our team. Kate Alexander 
and I will provide you with Godly Play training, but you will need a DCSI Check. 

 
 Easter Sunday Request                                                                                              
This year we’d like to offer a photo booth type experience before and 
after the 10:00 am service at the Faith College Chapel.  We would    
appreciate hearing from anyone willing to take the photos and to en-
courage involvement in this.  If you’d like more  information please   
contact Liz Eckermann, Heather Slade or Katrina Neldner. 

Do you visit or volunteer in aged or children ministries?    
Is your PSW training due or about to come due?   
The Hub will be offering a course in early May.  Please contact Libby 85633748 to  
register your interest and watch this space for more details.   
Don’t miss out on this opportunity. 
 

Bethany / Tabor Members' Care:  If you or someone you know has a need and would 
like someone to visit or phone, a DVD of the service, prayer, or some other help, 
please speak to Dennis Canute, Raelene Falland, Kay Kleemann, Geoff Nicolai,     
Trevor Ratsch, Anne Schmidt, Daph Schmidt or Graham Semmler. 

 

Handel’s Messiah  April 5 at SM hall Tanunda—2:00 pm.  Unassigned seating so 
come early.  $45 or concession $35.  Tickets available at the GOoD Seed Bookshop. 

 
Sprocket Rockets a social cycling group invite you to join them on a ride to            
various coffee shops in the Barossa..  Meet in the Langmeil carpark on Thursdays   
at 9:30 am.  Even if you don’t like riding, join us for a chat and coffee at 10:30.   
All welcome.  Contact Andy 0422 407062 for more information. 

 
Accommodation in Adelaide 
Young professional female seeking expressions of interest from young professional 
person or student seeking to share accommodation in two bedroom unit. 10 minute 
walk to tram stop. Please contact Pastor Peter Miller 0409 725573 

 
Easter Goodies available now at the GOoD Seed Bookshop. Easter cards, 
children’s books and activities, CD’s, DVD’s and specials on some items. 
Call in and say hello and see what we have. 

 
Lutheran Community Care - We would love your support to replenish our pantry 
items in Emergency Relief. For the month of March we need Full Cream Milk, Peanut 
Butter and Toothpaste. Thank you for helping us to help others. 
 
BOOK LAUNCH: “The Tale of Frieda Keysser.” Volume 11 on Friday March 13,   
6:00-7:00 pm at Barossa Library Nuriootpa.  John Stehlow, a grandson of noted 
missionary and anthropologist Carl Stehlow will talk about his book, which describes 
the life of his grandparents among the Aranda people of Central Australia. 
Cost: Gold coin donation includes supper. All welcome. 
 
“Retirement: what’s that?” David Freckleton will be guest speaker at the Women’s 
Fellowship meeting on Thursday March 12 at St John’s Hall. Come and hear what 
David, who has served as a pastor in the LCA, can tell us. All welcome. 

RECHARGE YOUTH SERVICE                                                                                  
Sunday March 15  at Strait Gate Lutheran Church, Light Pass.                            
6:00pm - Wraps,   6:30pm - Youth Service,   7:30pm - Ice Cream Cones.                  
Small cost for food.                                                                                                 
Come along for a night of energetic praise with our Youth band and Guest Speaker 
Hudson Noack. Recharge is for Youth, Families and all young at heart. 

 
BC Wine for sale: Thanks to Christian & Amy Canute we have BC wine for sale—
Shiraz, Zinfandel, Mataro, Cabernet blend.  $10 per bottle, $120 per dozen.  Contact 
Paul Rohrlach to purchase 0499584195 

Beta Boots - Walk my Way Barossa - Saturday May 2:  
Redeemer - St Jakobi 
Raising money so refugee children in East Africa can go to school.     
If you’d like to join the walk you can register at https://
barossa.walkmyway.org.au or by telephoning 1300 763 407.  
Our group is called Beta Boots. Most questions should be answered 
on the website but talk to David if you have other questions. 

tel:1300%20763%20407

